DATE: March 5, 2019

TO: Mayor and City Council
VIA: City Manager
FROM: Parks & Recreation Director@/
COPY: Assistant City Manage
City Clerk

SUBJECT: Approve Golf Cart Purchase — Golf Course

Recommendation:

Approve the purchase of 66 new gas-powered golf carts and 3 utility course vehicles in the net amount of
$199,905 (includes a $122,760 trade-in allowance for existing fleet) from Yamaha under a Georgia Statewide
contract. Adequate funds ($250,000) were budgeted under the city’s capital improvement program to cover the
purchase.

Background:

Yamaha has provided gas powered golf carts to the golf course since the inception of the golf course. The
Yamaha gas cart is arguably one of the best gas powered cart in the business and comes with all the added features
and comfort needed to present a quality product and experience to our golfers. Design changes in these engines and
carts are consistent with previous models and will provide a streamlined transition as we begin preventative
maintenance and service on these new cars. The industry recognizes the ability of these carts and engines to handle
the challenging topography of our course.

I recommend purchasing the new fleet of carts as soon as approved. We would then be on schedule to
receive them in mid to late April which is the generally-accepted start of the golf season. This project was budgeted
in the 2019 CIP program and the quote for the new carts with the trade-in of our existing fleet will bring us in under
budget.

Attached is a copy of the quote and scope of work.

Attachment









